May 17, 2021

Jennifer Goad
Executive Director
Mountain Resorts Branch
510-175 2nd Avenue
Kamloops B.C. V2C 5W1
Jennifer.Goad@gov.bc.ca

**RE: Bridal Veil Mountain Resort** 

Dear Ms. Goad:

I acknowledge and appreciate that I live and work in S'ólh Pekw'xe:Yles, the traditional and unceded lands of the Stó:lō people since time immemorial. I would like to add my support for the proposed Bridal Veil Mountain Resort in Chilliwack.

My family and I enjoy the outdoors and we would love to be able to enjoy the winter and summer activities that a resort like this would offer.

My work involves helping youth who are facing significant behavioral and developmental challenges and who need constant care and supervision. Having all the activities that this Bridal Veil Resort would offer from skiing, snowshoeing, skating, mountain biking, hiking and nature walks would be a bonanza to our support care team.

I really like their support of the Stolo nation and their desire to work with all the Bands that have claims to the lands involved. The economic benefits and the careers offered would be a tremendous benefit to all involved.

The benefits of this resort would change lives, offer huge jobs and careers and would put the Fraser Valley as a destination for people to visit from across Canada and around the world. Please don't let this opportunity pass us by. We need exciting and encouraging news like this--especially during the restraints that Covid-19 has placed on us all.

Sincerely yours,

**Tiffany Paterson**